Cyprus Community Council

March 14, 2019

3:00 PM

Conference Room
Agenda topics

1. Minutes – Everyone agreed on the minutes

2. PBG – Teachers have an opportunity to go to a district training for PBG. 

3. Hope Squad – Tom Olsen is going to be the new advisor for the Hope Squad. The change in advisor is due to the current advisor being only part time. 

· Hope Squad will have some money that they can use to help students feel connected to other students. This money will help the team with their goal to help students with stress, suicidal thoughts, needing someone to have to talk to. 

· The conversation led into a side topic about stress and what Cyprus High School does to help students cope.

i. The counselors go into the classrooms once a year and discuss coping strategies with the students. 

ii. A potential school wide thing that we can do is have assemblies where the school reinforces coping strategies. 

iii. In addition, having AP based assemblies to help AP students with the stress of AP classes. 

iv. We can send coping strategies home to parents so that they have it. Rob would like to send a monthly newsletter that can inform parents of these things. 
4. Cell Phones 2019-2020 – A teacher at Cyprus did a challenge where she had students turn on their phones and make their notifications make an audible noise whenever they got a notification. When a student received a notification, they had to make a tally on a poster. These notifications were anything and everything, such as phone calls, texts, snapchats, etc. In one class period, the teacher had over 200 notifications. In another class, she had over 500 notifications. Rob is going to challenge all teachers to do this in their classes to see what the data is like. We will continue discussing how to tackle the phone issue.

5. 2019-2020 Plan – Hiring people, PBG and ACT for students were items that were discussed

· Rob is trying to get Kim Watts hired without using Land Trust Funds. However, he would like to have a plan where Land Trust Funds are used to hire her if he cannot hire her without using those funds.   

· Another part of the financial plan is ensuring that more teachers have support in PBG, as well as the teachers who will begin implementing it. The goal of this is to ensure that all teachers are doing PBG the same way. 

· We want to try to space out the ACT dates so that kids can get their scores back and decide if they want to take the ACT again. Next year it is looking like the kids will take the State-wide ACT test in April. Rob wants to push kids to take the first ACT test in December to better help space out the ACT tests.
6. Other: 
Attending and voted “Ay” on adjourning the meeting: Brian Uribe, Chris Guest, Emily Baran, Melissa Tuckett, Kris Telford, Rob McDaniel, Gary Pope, Anitra Koehler, Steve Rose
Absent: Linda Eyring, Shyanne Archibald

Next Meeting: April 11, 2019
